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NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS 

Pursuant to article 21‐A, paragraph 3, item II, of Instruction 481 of the Brazilian Securities and 

Exchange Commission, of December 17, 2009 (“CVM Instruction 481/09”), Annual/Official 

Letter-2022-SEP/CVM, and within the context of the Annual and Extraordinary Shareholders' 

Meeting to be  held on April 20, 2022 (“Meeting”), UNIPAR CARBOCLORO S.A. (“Company” 

or “Unipar”) (B3: UNIP3, UNIP5 and UNIP6) (Fitch Ratings: AA+ (bra)), hereby informs its 

shareholders and the market in general that it has re-presented, today, the remote voting form 

disclosed on March 31, 2022 (“Voting Form”), exceptionally for the purpose of correcting a typo 

in the name of one of the candidates for the position of alternate member of the Company’s Fiscal 

Council. 

In this sense, the items 17 and 18 of the Voting Form were replaced by items 26 and 27 to clarify 

that Mr. Victor Mitunari Matsuyama is the alternate member of Mr. João Cláudio Zola, as 

nominated by the Company’s controlling shareholder, to Unipar’s Fiscal Council (instead of Mr. 

Wilson dos Santos Furlan, as had been stated in the previous versions of the Voting Form), as per 

the Management Proposal disclosed on March 16, 2022. 

The Company communicates that, pursuant to article 21‐A, paragraph 5, of CVM Instruction 481, 

votes already cast by shareholders relating to the previous items 17 and 18 of the Voting Form 

will be considered invalid. If shareholders wish to submit a new Voting Form, replacing the 

previous one, they must observe the original deadline of seven (7) days before the holding of the 

Meeting, i.e., by April 14, 2022, as provided for in CVM Instruction 481 and the Voting Form. 

The Company recommends that shareholders forward any new voting instruction to the same 

service provider previously engaged. 

The Company’s Investor Relations Department is at your disposal to answer any questions. 

 

São Paulo, April 8, 2022. 

 

Christian Eduard Carraresi Schnitzlein 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 


